Stanbridge Lower School



Tilsworth Road Stanbridge Leighton Buzzard Bedfordshire LU7 9HY

Telephone: 01525 210328

Newsletter No 11

6th June 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians

Sports Activity Afternoon - 10th June at 2pm

We are looking forward to seeing you all on Friday at 2pm to enjoy watching your children take part in their activities. The children will stay in their class groups and take part in a variety of sports across the afternoon around the school grounds.

- The children will all start on the school field and be sent off to their various starting points from there. They will then move from activity to activity around the school grounds enjoying the sports that the teachers have organised for them. Mrs Brewer will lead the event.
- The children will need their PE kits, sun hats and a drinks bottle in school to enjoy the activities. If the weather is hot, please apply sun lotion before school.
- Parents are welcome to attend this session and follow their children around the school grounds to watch them take part in a variety of competitive and fun sports activities. Please gather on the school field and stand round the edges of the field at the start of the event whilst the children are organised.
- Please be advised we do not allow smoking or dogs on the premises.
- The PTFA will be organizing a raffle during the event and an ice popsale for after school on the front playground.

Pre-school children do not take part in this event, but are welcome to return with their parents to watch the activities. Those already in attendance that day will be able to watch the activities at periods across the afternoon. The Pre-school children will take part in age appropriate sports with their teachers across this month. We look forward to you joining us on the day.

Queen's Jubilee - School closed on 8th July

Don't forget on 8th July school will be closed - this date has been moved to coincide with other LC2 schools in Leighton Buzzard and a letter was sent out in November called LC2 Queen's Jubilee and can be read on our website. It said the following....





"We believe in our children"













I am sure you are aware that an additional bank holiday has been added to the national calendar next year, to celebrate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. The published date is Thursday 2nd June, with the late May Bank Holiday moved from Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June, providing the UK with a long weekend at the beginning of June.

These dates all fall within the May half term holiday, so as a result, school employees have been granted an additional non-contact day when school will be closed to pupils so that they too get to benefit from an additional day of holiday. Within the Leighton-Linslade community, we have consulted with the Upper Schools to ensure that we do not encroach on any examination dates, and agreed that on Friday 8th July all schools will be closed to pupils.

Yours sincerely

Miss R J Godwin Head Teacher

<u>Diary Dates:</u> These will be included on the school calendar on the website. Teachers are currently planning school trips for their classes and other curriculum events will also be organised and as the teachers plan their topics for the term. You will be notified of these accordingly.

Week of 6 th June	Year 4 Multiplication Test
Month of June	Phonics Screen Test for Year 1
10 th June	Sports Activity Afternoon 2pm
14 th June	Summer Sports Cluster Meeting Yr 3/4 - Miss Waller to advise
16 th June	Cricket Festival Yr 3/4 - Miss Waller to advise
6 th July	Year 4 Transfer Day
14 th July	Children visit new classes for next year
14 th July	Reports sent home
14 th July	Tennis Festival Year 3/4 - Miss Waller to advise
18 th July	Open Afternoon and informal parent consultations
20 th July	Year 4 Leavers Assembly





"We believe in our children"











